Carol Boyce opened the meeting at the General Research multipurpose room at 7:35 p.m. There were approximately 75 people in attendance, No membership list was available for checking off those in attendance and will be finalized in a few months. Carol welcomed everyone and reminded all that the Guild meets the second Wednesday of the month at GRC.

Carol asked all who signed up for magazine subscriptions to be patient since no one has received anything as of yet. Also if anyone wishes to order a quilt rack the Guild is going to order more and the projected cost will be about \$80 - \$100 and will be determined by the quantity ordered. The Guild also needs a backup for setting up chairs and a volunteer for putting up and taking down the P.A. system.

Jane Manasse spoke about the new satellite groups formed and Rebecca Mealy posted the information in the newsletter.

Phyllis Peterson showed her plans for the opportunity quilt. The squares are 8 inches with a predetermined background and shades of blue on the star. No red, yellow or green in the blue print. A sheet was passed for volunteers to sign up to make a block. They are to be returned by the next meeting.

Colby Kline spoke about the Museum Quilt show and informed the members that the next steering committee meeting will be Feb. 21st at Maggie Godwin. Also on display was a quilt purchased by a gentleman friend of the Natural History Museum. It was donated to the Museum and raffle tickets will be sold on it also. Jan Inouye said that about 100 quilts were submitted for the show and the selection process is in progress now for those quilts to be displayed. Sandy Globus repeated the dimensions for the auction quilts which are to be 36 X 36 or 144 inches all around.

The charm quilt made by Jan Inouye was won by Dorothy Probert. A consolation prize of chocolates donated by Liz Steele was won by Margaret Kocimski.

The Block of the Month Hole in the Barn Door totaled 37 blocks and was won by Sharon Doyle. Next month's block will be Tail of Benjamin's Kite.

Those participating in show & tell were :- Sharon Doyle, Phyllis Peterson, Harriet Berk, Laura Allarid, Michelle Lyon, Colby Kline, Susan Shaw, Marge Hall, Sue Collins, Barbara Maxwell, Verna Smith, Mary Blalock, Liz Steele and Sandy Globus.

The group divided into four groups and looked at the quilts from the Hoffman challenge for ten minutes as each set rotated around the room. The groups were led by Sharon Doyle, Maggie Godwin, Carol Ludwick and Colby Kline.

The meeting disbanded close to 10 p.m.